
 
 

 
 

TEMPORARY CLOSURE PUBLIC FOOTPATH MST 7  
(STONEHOUSE TOWN) STROUD DISTRICT  

 

Gloucestershire County Council, as traffic authority, intends to make an Order 
under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) to temporarily 
close part of Public Footpath MST 7 from its junction with ‘Stonedale Road’ to 
the side of the property known as ‘No.75’ for a distance of approximately 150 
metres. 
 
The reason for the said closure is for the replacement of the footbridge main 
span and associated works to the piers on behalf of Network Rail. 
 
The said footpath is expected to be closed from 08:00hrs on 22nd April 2025 
to 18:00hrs on 13th June 2025 or until the said works have been completed. 
For further information, please contact Gloucestershire Highways on 08000 
514 514 or visit www.gloucestershire.gov.uk.  
 
Alternative Route – as signed on site 
 
Pedestrian and emergency access cannot be maintained as the bridge will be 
removed. 
 
 
DATED: 2nd April 2025 
 
 
 

                                     
 

for Assistant Director of Legal Services 
GT/ 84361 
Legal Services, Shire Hall, Westgate Street, Gloucester GL1 2TG 
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